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Thank you, Mr. President,

Indonesia warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation of the Gambia and appreciates its continued constructive engagement within the UPR mechanism. 

We commend Gambia's ongoing commitment to advancing human rights, particularly through initiatives such as the National Health Policy 2021–2030 and the National Development Plan 2023–2027, which promote accessible healthcare services. We also welcome Gambia's efforts in pursuing institutional and legal reforms, including the establishment of a new constitution to be tabled later this year, as well as the revision of the Criminal Code and the Criminal Procedure Code. 

In the spirit of constructive cooperation, Indonesia wishes to recommend Gambia to: 

1. Intensify efforts to increase the participation of women in politics and leadership positions, including through capacity-building programs and affirmative actions.
2. Enhance efforts to reduce maternal mortality and morbidity, including through improving access to obstetric and neonatal care.
3. Continue efforts to improve access to education for girls as well as children with disabilities.

We wish the Gambia a successful UPR. Thank you.
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